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Week 6 Summer Term 1  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we reach the end of this Summer half term, we 
have been reflecting upon our learning and 
progress in school so far this year.  Next half term 
you will receive written reports about your 
children which will detail the work that they have 
been doing and their achievements; I hope that 
you will feel proud of all that they have done.  
 
Today has been one of our Well-Being Days and 
earlier this week I led an assembly for our oldest 
pupils about the dangers of vaping. It is important 
that we ensure that our children can make well-
informed decisions as they navigate growing up 
and we aim to help and support them with this as 
much as we can.  
 
I hope that you enjoy half term with your children 
and we look forward to welcoming them back to 
school on Monday 5 June. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Jo Hall 
 

Headlice – detection & treatments 
Please click here  

 
Free counselling service 

We have been made aware of a free counselling 
service for children and young people, that you may 
be eligible for. Please have a look at the link below: 

Home - Stop.Breathe.Think 
(stopbreathethink.org.uk) 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, 

or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to 

keep children safe. 

 
ParentPay 
Can we please remind ALL parents to regularly log into 
your ParentPay account and check that you do not have 
any outstanding debit balances.  This could be for school 
lunches, Tuck, Nursery or Gateways fees, Trips, Rewards 
events etc.  If you do not have a ParentPay login, please 
can you see Mrs Coates in the Infant Office. 
 

 
Year 2 PE 
After half term, our PE sessions will be on Mondays and 
Tuesdays. Please ensure your child brings a water bottle 
to school every day to ensure they can readily have a 
drink when our PE and outdoor learning sessions are 
outside. Many thanks 
 
Reception PE 
PE for Reception classes will be on Mondays and Fridays 
next term.   

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/38370465-98fc-4596-9798-632e9c1bc44a/headlice.docx.pdf
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/


 

Reading Ambassadors – Summer Term Update 

  
Our new logo! 
We have a brand-new logo for our Reading Ambassadors. This was 
designed by Jasmine and digitalised by Mrs Tunney! Thank you both! 
 
 
 
Meet the Team!  

 

 
Book recommendations  

• Reception: Sue Hendra: Supertato Bubbly Troubly 
• Year 1: Oliver Jeffers: How to Catch a Star 
• Year 2: Tom Percival: Tilda tries again 
• Year 3: Roald Dahl: Witches; David Walliams: Boy in the Dress; Ted Hughes: Iron Man 
• Year 4: JK Rowling: Harry Potter and the Philosopher's Stone; Jaqueline Wilson: Best Friends; 

Michael Morpurgo: Kensuke's Kingdom 
• Year 5: Onjali Rauf: Boy at the back of the Class; Anthony Horowitz: Stormbreaker (Alex Rider); 

Katherine Rundell: The Explorer 
• Year 6: Phillip Pullman: Northern Lights; Katie Kirby: Lottie Brooks; RJ Palacio: Wonder 

Reading at Saltergate Updates 

• World Book Day - a roaring success! 
• Library visits throughout the school! 
• Author visits (Hannah Foley) and virtually with Cressida Cowell 
• New KS1 class names - we're all named after authors now!  
• Appointment of Reading Ambassadors 
• Key Texts in every year group introduced  
• Book recommendations in every reading assembly 
• Year 2 invited to celebrate with Juniors in reading assemblies 

 

 

  



 

 

  
   

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2) Jake and Ava  
Percival (Y2) Brogan and Alfie  
Bright (Y1) Jake and Yevhenii  
Jeffers (Y1) Mason and Amra  
Donaldson (Rec) Evelyn and Leonardo  
Adeola (Rec) Alice and William 

 

 

Saltergate Superstars 
Reception  

 
 

 

Adeola- Some more minibeasts extra mile this week. 

Some super drawing and writing! We have loved our 

minibeasts topic and had fun hunting in the woods this 

week. Great job Adeola class!  

Donaldson - What a super week we have had learning all 

about minibeasts. We have had some beautiful extra mile 

work brought in. Super job Donaldson class!  

Year 1  
                               

                                  

 

 
 

Bright- The children have made some lovely flowers and 
labelled the parts. Charlie even brought in a string of 

closed dandelions for the class to watch open during the 
day. It was very exciting! Great extra mile work. 

 

Jeffers – This week we have been learning about flowers, 
labelling parts of a flower and planting sunflower seeds.  

This picture was made at home as part for extra mile work.  



Year 2  

 
                                               

Percival- This week our knowledge organiser is based on 
our recorder playing- the class are doing a brilliant job at 
learning this instrument. Toby has created his own piece 

of music- how fantastic is this! 

 
Coelho –– Amazing ‘Extra Mile’ this week! Step aside Bach 

and Beethoven, as we have got some amazing composers in 
our class! Some children have brought in their own 

compositions, written on a stave (how impressive!). Fearne 
and Imogen listened to some music by G.P Telemann and 

then drew a detailed picture illustrating how the music made 
them feel. Splendid learning everybody! 

 

Year 3  
 

 

 
 

Dahl- Well what do we have here? A fantastic French 
menu and with beautiful illustrations too! What a great 

knowledge organiser task! Well done!  

Walliams - Another fantastic half term in Walliams class! 

Next half term, I hope to see a few more extra mile pieces 

brought in, so that we can share all our wonderful home 

learning. 

Year 4  

 
 

Morpurgo- We have been reading Harry Potter as part 

of our Guided Reading sessions and have done some 

super English homework relating to the book. Brilliant 

learning everybody! 

Rowling - What an incredible drawing of Dobby the Elf with 
some creative descriptive sentences! Our children have 
loved our Harry Potter topic this half term and there has 

been some excellent writing created! Well done! 
 



Year 5  

 

 

 

Potter- Noah has made this fantastic story for the 500 
words competition.  

 

Tolkien – we're very proud of many of our readers this week, 

but especially those who have worked so hard to reach the 

million-word milestone! Well done! 

Year 6  
                     

                                

                                

                                      
 

Kipling – We don’t have any Extra Mile work this week, 

but we have had lots of fun with our new DT topic - 

investigating and designing marble mazes and runs from 

a variety of materials. This one was made by Josh and 

Imogen.  

Pullman – In DT this week we have made some marble 
mazes from a variety of materials. These ones were made 

from junk modelling materials and are fantastic. Well done 
to Max, Oliver, Layla, Harley and their other group members 

for these great designs.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Cowell – Thank you to everyone who has brought in 
extra mile work this half term – we have thoroughly 

enjoyed seeing your creations. 
Have a wonderful half term break.   

 

 



Important Dates and Information 

Coffee Morning- The Hub Wednesday 7th June, 9-10am 

Deadline for payments of Countryside Day trip (Year 4) Friday 26th May  

Open Mornings-  

Tuesday 13 June – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Thursday 6 July – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Please contact the school office to book a slot 

Countryside Day - Year 4 Tuesday 13th June  - Letter – Click here  

Year 3 Parent Drop in Session Monday 19th June, 2:45-3:15pm 

Year 1 Parents Sharing Time Tuesday 20th June, 9:30-10:15am 

Year 4 Parent Drop in Session Wednesday 21st June, 2:45-3:15pm 

Year 5 Parent Drop in Session Thursday 22nd June, 2:45-3:15pm 

Reception Parent Sharing Time  Thursday 22nd June- 9:15-9:45am 

Monday 26th June- 2:45-3:15pm 

Harrogate Tag Rugby Festival  Friday 23rd June 2023 12-3PM 

Year 2 End of Year Together Time Wednesday 5th July 2023- further details to come. 

Year 6 End of Year Show Monday 17th July – until 5pm 

Year 6 – Leavers Information Link to hoodie order form click here - Letter – Click here 

Gateways children moving to Nursery Click here 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

World Immunisation Week Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Summer 2023 Lunch menu  Summer Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Year 4 – Multiplication tables check  
Information for parents 

Information for parents click here  

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/13efdc03-dcdd-43d7-9d3d-0bda674d5fd2/year-4-countryside-live-2023.pdf.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/BsuFUG0zsK
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/971f39f1-4894-4d6c-895c-cbaee7fc4817/world-immunisation-week-ap-2023.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
http://bit.ly/3E4rH3M
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG


Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  


